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Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. 

Please find below the link to this weeks video to view my message: 

Headteacher Message NEWSLETTER 20 10 23 - YouTube 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and exciting St 

Josephs content.  

Link to our YouTube channel is: https://www.youtube.com/@SloughStJosephs 

Have a fantastic half-term everyone! 

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
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Sport News - Basketball 

On Thursday the PE department 

had a Professional Basketball 

Coach from the Slough Cobras 

Basketball Club along with a Great 

Britain Basketball player by the 

name of Jordan Williams. They 

put on multiple sessions 

throughout the day for the boys 

and girls of St Josephs. The 

students absolutely loved it and 

got loads from the experience. 

More exciting photos are inside 

the newsletter… 

Please remember we do have 

Basketball Club twice a week so if 

you are interested in playing in 

school or even outside of school 

then please speak to Mr Cooper-

Santos and he can point you in 

the right direction.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast at St Josephs 

Reminder to parents that St 

Josephs offers breakfast to all 

students, complimentary from 

730am.  

 
 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_4O_oFHH7wA&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/@SloughStJosephs
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CONFIRMATION 2024 ENROLMENT 

 If you are interested in your son/daughter receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation next year and they 

are in the academic Year 8 or above, then please register your interest to confirmationolop@gmail.com. 

Registration will close on 5th November 2023. 

 

VACANCY: TRUST LEADER OF CHAPLAINCY (2 DAYS PER WEEK) 

Job description: To bring children in our Catholic schools ever closer to God. 

The St Thomas Catholic Academies Trust serves 3 schools in Slough and works in close partnership with all 

5 schools.  The Trust is seeking to appoint a Trust Leader of Chaplaincy to work mostly with primary 

schools in the area for two days each week.  The role will include providing rich experiences for children 

that draw them closer to God - surely the best job in the world!  Uniquely, we want this to be done in a 

way that helps the children make connections across schools in Slough and beyond, ensuring they 

understand that they are part of a great mission.  You can find out more about this role and more roles in 

our Trust on our website:  Trust Vacancies - St Thomas Catholic Academies Trust (stcat.co.uk) 

 

Faith Formation Programme 

St Joseph’s Faith Formation programme 2023-2024 outlines all the experiences we wish our students to 

live out during their time at St Joseph’s. Catholic Life is at the centred of everything we do at St Joseph’s 

and our wider school community. Our aim is for our students to take their faith into the wider world in 

everything they do, say and believe. Please see the attached Faith Formation booklet 2023-2024 which 

outlines our ethos, values, beliefs and stories which make up the Catholic faith of the school. Whether 

you are new or old to St Joseph’s, very familiar with the Catholic Church and its rituals, or a bit out-of-

touch with your local church, we hope you find something of interest and reassurance in the booklet 

 

 

 

Remembrance Service – 10th 
November 2023 

 

On the first Friday back after half term, 10th 
November, the Chaplaincy Team will be 

leading us in a remembrance service on the 
upper school playground with scripture 
readings and moments of reflection and 

prayer. 
 

 

mailto:confirmationolop@gmail.com
https://www.stcat.co.uk/careers-and-training/trust-vacancies/
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Faith in Action 

Saturday 18th November between 10:30am-2.30pm Cafod are holding an online event with some of their 
overseas partners to discuss how, rooted in faith, we can fight for a better world. This event is free of 
charge and if any students are interested please ask them to see Mr Gibbons so he can register them for 
this event. 

 
 

Prayer intentions for our website and school community 

As a Catholic school, we feel it’s always important that students, staff and parents/families have the 

opportunity to share their prayer intentions so as a school community we can come together in prayer to 

support one another. If you have any prayer intentions you wish for us to pray for please feel free to send 

through to chaplain@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk During the school year, students will come together as a 

collective group (as a class, year group and as a school) to pray for your intentions. These prayer intentions 

will also be put on our website (prayer corner) to share so as a whole school community we can prayer for 

one another. 

Free school meals 

Am I eligible for free school meals? 

You will be able to claim free school meals for your child if you receive one of the following benefits: 

 Universal Credit (provided you have a net income from employment of no more than £7400 per 
year).  For more information on how the government calculates your earnings from employment 
whilst claiming Universal Credit, please check the "Eligibility under Universal Credit" section below. 

 Income Support 
 Income based Jobseeker's Allowance 
 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 
 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

mailto:chaplain@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk


 

  

Friday, 20 October 2023 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 
income of no more than £16190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Please give on the link below to apply. If entitled, Slough Borough Council will inform you and the school of 

this. 

https://www.slough.gov.uk/xfp/form/244 

All students who are currently on free school meals, a voucher has been sent to parents via email from 

huggg.me to be used over the half term break. 

 

Year 7 News 

It has been a great week this week! We started the week with our rewards assembly where many of our 

students picked up awards for outstanding performances, most progress and those who have consistently 

demonstrated our pupil profile values. Please remember we are now off for two weeks and will return as 

normal on Monday 6th November. Can we ensure that all Homework is done and that any necessary 

equipment that is needed is bought and  

Have a lovely two weeks all and rest up! 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.slough.gov.uk/xfp/form/244
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Year 8 Celebrations this Half-Term 

 

Year 8 Celebrations this Half-Term 
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Year 8 Celebrations this Half-Term 

 

Year 9 News 
 

Well done for a positive start to Year 9! As a year group Year 9s have smashed it and I am so proud of you! 
We have had so many positive moments over the past 7 weeks from 9 Teresa winning the Domino's pizza, 

9 Mark winning a free ice cream and 9 Veronica winning my challenge of receiving the most positive 
points to win a box of Krispy Kreme's.  Well done to all students that received an award during our 

rewards assembly this week. 
 

Now that you have 2 well-earned weeks off, please use this time to rest, see friends and family and to 
study for any upcoming assessments. Please continue to check 

ClassCharts for any homework.  

Have a lovely half term 🙂 
Miss Joseph – Head of Year 9 
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Year 9 Celebrations this Half-Term 
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Year 11 News 

Well done to 11P who made sandwiches for homeless today.  Was really positive atmosphere with 

everyone mucking in.  A big well done to 11J who won the XH challenge gaining ice creams for the whole 

form.   

PPEs start on 6th Nov can I ask that you ensure your child is revising on a daily basis. Form tutors delivered 

a session on how to revise today. There is also a Teams group setup for all of year 11 with tools to help 

them achieve the very best. Every head of department has put useful information in there so please make 

the most of it.  

Congratulations to all the year 11s that received rewards this week!  

Mrs Dunleavy – Head of Year 11 
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EAL NEWS 

(English as an Additional Language) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Research indicates that having a strong mother tongue 

foundation leads to a much better understanding of the 

curriculum as well as a more positive attitude towards 

school, so it is vital that children maintain their first language 

when they begin schooling in a different language. 

Developing the mother tongue is very important because 

when children develop their mother tongue, they are 

simultaneously fostering a whole host of other essential 

skills, such as critical thinking and literacy skills. It is this 

skill-set that they take with them into formal education, and 

research tells us that any skills and concepts gained in the 

learner’s home language do not need to be re-taught when 

they transfer to a second language. For example, if a child 

has developed the ability to guess the meaning of a word 

through its context or to infer meaning by reading between 

the lines, these skills are easily transferred when they begin 

studying in a second language.  

The Importance of Mother Tongue Language in Education 

It is much harder, however, to teach these 

abstract skills directly through a second 

language. 

Language and mother tongue also play a huge 

role in the development of personal, social 

and cultural identity. Children with a strong 

foundation in their first language often display 

a deeper understanding of themselves and 

their place within society, along with an 

increased sense of wellbeing and confidence. 

Certainly, this flows down into every aspect of 

their lives, including their academic 

achievement.  

It is crucial to note that it is through language 

we learn about culture, whether it is someone 

else’s language or our own. To deprive 

children of their mother language literacy is to 

deprive them of understanding his or her 

cultural identity, and for children growing up 

in UK society understanding one’s cultural 

identity can become compromised or changed 

inevitably. Children who become balanced 

bilinguals and develop mother language 

proficiency (ideally from an early age), in 

addition to acquire languages such as English, 

are equipped to become global citizens. In 

conclusion, Languages, with their complex 

implications for identity, communication, 

social integration, education and 

development, are of strategic importance for 

both people and the planet. 
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PE News 

After half term we will allow students to wear plain black tracksuit bottoms instead of their usual bottoms 

if they feel the weather is appropriate for outside sports only. This will be strictly monitored and we are 

asking that they are as plain as possible and strictly black. Please do contact us if there are issues or 

concerns with this. Have a great and active half term. 

Mrs L. Rolfe 

Sports News 

The Year 8s had a game against Pioneer on Tuesday, it was a tight second half but our boys pulled away in 

the second half to win 28-12. Great job! Next game will be after half term.  

Man of the Match - Nikodem Marciniak 

 

Year 9 Football 

The Year 9 football team travel to local rivals St Bernards. Unfortunately coming out 2nd best. The team 

showed great determination and team work but unfortunately fell. 

Final Score: St Joseph’s 0-4 St Bernards 

Next Fixture: 22nd November (Home) Beechwood 

Year 8 Football 

The Year 8 Football team travel to Wexham School to continue their football season. The game was a 

shootout, Wexham scored first, St Josephs replied. This continued until the score was 5-5 with 10 minutes 

to play. Unfortunately two late goals form Wexham made the final score 7-5. 

Goals: Tobi x4 and David 

Next Fixture: 14th November @ Langley Academy 
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Basketball News 

On Thursday the PE department had a Professional Basketball Coach from the Slough Cobras Basketball 

Club along with a Great Britain Basketball player by the name of Jordan Williams. They put on multiple 

sessions throughout the day for the boys and girls of St Josephs. The students absolutely loved it and got 

loads from the experience. Please remember we do have Basketball Club twice a week so if you are 

interested in playing in school or even outside of school then please speak to Mr Cooper-Santos and he 

can point you in the right direction.  

 

Homework Superstars  

Ava Bellamy 9 Cecilia 

Csenge Bodor 9 Veronica 

Amber Nunes 8 Cecilia 
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Student Leadership Opportunities 

 

Student Leadership Booklets have been uploaded to 
your Year Group Team and attached to this 

Newsletter.  Browse the different roles, look at the 
responsibilities and benefits and fill out the 

application form. You can apply for more than one 
role. 

Applications need to be given to Miss Cooper by 
Friday 10th November. 

You will need to get 2 teachers to support your 
application by signature. 

 

 

 

UKMT Senior Math’s challenge 
 

On 3rd October, a group of Year 11, 12, and 13 students took part in the UKMT Senior Math’s challenge. 
 

The First Round Challenge is a 90-minute, 25 multiple choice question round Challenge aimed at student’s 
year 13 or below. The problems on the Senior Maths Challenge are designed to make students think. 

Stimulating problems for both beginners and experienced problem-solvers. Students who participated: 
 

 Mariam Gomez 
 Tymon Jabonski 
 Aditya Jain 

 Reuben Jaques 
 Kismat Randhawa 
 Gabriel Kraszewski 

 Liam Paes 
 Jakub Roginski - Bronze 
 Cameron Fife - Bronze 
 Ethan Fernandes - Silver 

 Y11 Joel Manalody - Silver Best in Year 
 Baraa Allababidi - Bronze 
 Lena Bojarska - Bronze 

 Grzegorz Kuczynski - Silver Best in School 
 Alex Chappell - Bronze Best in Year 

 Maria Jakubowska - Bronze Best in Year 
 

Well done to everyone who took part.  
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PE After School Clubs 

 

 

 

 

 

Afterschool Science Club 

Afterschool Science Club is back and it is for 

year7 and year8 students! 

Science Club  will be on Wednesdays  from 

3.15- 4.00 in Lab3. The first Club meeting 

with be on Wednesday, 8th November. 

Looking forward to doing fun science 

experiments with you all! 

Have a lovely half term! 

Mrs.Lionel and Mrs.Zeb 

 

 

 



 

  

Friday, 20 October 2023 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 



 

  

Friday, 20 October 2023 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 



 

  

Friday, 20 October 2023 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 



 
 

 
 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

Friday, 20 October 2023 
Friday, 20 October 2023 

 



 

  

Friday, 20 October 2023 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

 
Pupil Nominations of the Week 

 

 

 

Year 7 
Dominik Sobczak and Bianka Bodor for receiving the most positive points this week. 

 
 

Year 8 
 

Nicholas Jurj, Jaydon Da Costa, Amber Nunes and Coco Janot For getting the most amount of positive 
points. 

ANTONI MIELCAREK 8X1 For demonstrating school values of proud, active & curious, compassionate 
& loving with his independent translation about his mother's job in seven languages in the present 

and perfect tense. This went to our Head's 'goldfish bowl’! 
VICTORIA OKOCHA 8X1 

For exceptional organization & study skills showing us her glossary of French vocabulary & words on 
the new topics; and showing interest in the wider world on a regular basis. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9 
Noah Devereux and Anna Wydrych-Kang for most positive points 

Year 10 
I would like to nominate Nathacia M , Molly D, Nysa and 

Nick T for pupil of the week.  
Nick has had continuously outstanding work in 

GCSE  Buisness. 
Nathacia has improved immensely in GCSE Business. 

Molly has been exceptional in class and in her attitude 
in Vocational Business 

Nysa has got excellent coursework, despite needing to 
start again! 

10V - SYDELLE VAZ & NATHACIA MENDONCA DE JESUS 
For Computer Science & English award certificates from 
their teachers for progress and skills in those subjects 

respectively. 
VINCE LACSAMANA & ROSA JARRETT - For outstanding 
pronunciation and intonation, whilst reading out aloud, 
of different, difficult words in other languages such as 
Italian, Latin, Persian, Greek & Japanese, in our class 

book 'The Picture of Dorian Gray' by Oscar Wilde. 
 

Year 11 
Warrick Passos-Wiggs and Amelia Czajkowska for most positive points 

 

Year 12 
Emaan Batool for an excellent attitude to her studies this half term 

Daniel Da Fonseca Soares and Felmica Souza for the most positive points on ClassCharts this week 
Mia Woodley and Jasmine Fernandez for participation in extra-curricular activities. 


